~SUMMARY OF THE BCA EXECUTIVE MEETING - APRIL 1, 1980

Cablevision, Andy Macdonald (Civic Affairs) has drafted a letter which will be sent to Cablevision, Bell, Township
and other involved parties stating that the result of the survey was a split vote and that the BCA will take no
further action. This letter will be published in the May BANAR,

Pet Control. Andy Macdonald distributed a report from the Sub-Committee, It covered 5 major areas of concern,
They are the following:

1. Licensing. 4, "Stoop 'n Scoop",
2. Dogs at Large. 5. Enforcement,
3. Prohibited areas,

A motion was made by Colin Sangster, seconded by fwen Pollard that the BCA Executive endorse this report and that
Andy Macdonald present the report to Township Council. CARRIED,

Eldon Kemp (Maintenance) reported that repairs and maintenance will get underway to the baseball diamonds in the
Hamlet as soon as weather permits,

Gwen Pollard informed the Executive that 35 applications had been received for Day Camp councillors and that Emily
Carr Middle School had been booked,

Innes/Bearbrook Intersection. Mike Roche (Transportation) distributed "3 Proposals" by the Ottawa-Carleton
Transportation Department to the Executive., After discussion it was agreed that Proposal A was the most desirable,
Mike will inform the Ottawa-Carleton Transportation Department of the Executive's opinion,

Crosswalks. Plans for improving the lighting, buzzer, etc., are still being studied by Region,

Don Gray (Treasurer) stated that the 1979 audit should be underway within the week and hopefully it will be
completed for the General meeting to be held at the end of May, 1980,

Phi1l Chartrand (Membership) reported to the Executive that membership is up again this year,

Gwen Pollard of Education reported that two crossing supervisors have been hired, They plan to rotate on a weekly
basis., The supervisors now patrol the Bearbrook crossing without the assistance of student guards, Perhaps later,
students will be reinstated and observed by the adult supervisors. Gwen Pollard has instructed the supervisors to
keep a daily log of problems and to train the children in the proper use of the crossing, The supervisors are also
being introduced at the surrounding schools.

The Ottawa-Carleton School Board announced that a new French High School which will be called Ecole Secondaire
Francaise De L'Est will be built on Bearbrook Road. The Board expects 267 students to attend the new school
starting this September. It will be a prefabricated complex containing eight classrooms, a cafeteria, 1ibrary

space and administration offices, The permanent structure will not open for another year and will accommodate
up to 1,000 students.

Blackburn Library. A new building is to be constructed behind the Toronto-Dominion Bank at Glen Park and Innes
Road. The Blackburn Library will move to this new location either late Fall or early next Spring.

Tennis, Township, BHCRCC and the Tennis Committee are meeting next week to discuss the operating plans for the
courts this year. George Bushell will report the final details at the May meeting., The Tennis Committee has stated

that membership is down considerably and plans for a second membership drive in our area are underway, Flyers
will be distributed throughout the Hamlet.

» TO WHOM IT MAY CONCERN (K.K.K, Inc. and
BOOBS) :
I r It is BANAR policy that anonymous letters

not be printed.
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